Dear,

We are writing to you with a plea to help bring to an end the continuing widespread abuse suffered by horses across Europe. We ask that you read this letter and support us by signing Written Declaration 54/2009. 
As your constituent, I would like to draw your attention to the inhumane long-haul transportation of equines across Europe to slaughter. 
Every year, approximately 100,000 horses are travelled to slaughter within the EU. These animals suffer intolerable conditions, with no regard to their comfort or well-being. Journeys frequently last several days, in all extremes of winter and summer temperatures, with no food, water or rest for the duration. The lack of basic welfare considerations results in exhausted, hungry and dehydrated horses, causing them horrific injuries, immeasurable pain, and death. 
The legislation currently in place to supposedly protect the equines, EU Council Regulation (EC) 1/2005, is inadequate in addressing the serious welfare issues faced. Additionally, the regulations are rarely adhered to by several Member States, compounding the agonies experienced by these animals.
On their journey, these horses can pass many abattoirs licensed to slaughter horses. Indeed, WHW, a UK based equine charity, identified one slaughter route which passes 180 such abattoirs before the equines arrived at their destination. 
France alone has 111 abattoirs, there is no need to transport horses outside their countries of origin, with the refrigeration capabilities of transporting carcasses.
Travelling horses long distances to slaughter is not only barbaric, but, given the network of slaughterhouses present in the EU, entirely unnecessary. 
A recently tabled Written Declaration (54/2009) is asking MEPs to show support to review the current Regulation governing transportation of horses.  Please help move this Declaration forward by adding your signature before the deadline of 21st January 2010. 
A petition of 132,565 signatures was recently handed to the European Commission asking for an end to the cruelty of this trade. Mr Barroso is presently being sent thousands of postcards to support this petition. However, we still need your support, and for you to sign the Written Declaration (54/2009) to effect the necessary changes. 
Please contact Equine Rescue France ( admin@equinerescuefrance.org ) for any further information.  
